

MINUTES COMMISSIONERS WORKSHOP August 31, 2020 – 5:00 P.M. BRIDGEVILLE PULIC LIBRARY

A regularly scheduled workshop of the Commissioners of Bridgeville was held on August 31, 2020, at 5:00 P.M., at the Bridgeville Public Library. The following were present:

Present:

Thomas Carev

President

Bruce Smith

President Pro Tempore

Marlene Saunders

Secretary

Bethany DeBussy

Town Manager

Ashley Walls

Town Clerk

Absent:

Tom Moran

Commissioner

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Commission President Carey.

Quorum Present President Carey reported that a quorum was present to conduct Town business.

Old Business

There is none.

New Business-Town/Municipal Park

Town Manager DeBussy stated that she has started reaching out to the residents that the Commissioners have appointed to the committee to set up a meeting, she just needs Commissioner Moran's choice. Ms. DeBussy stated that the grants that they will apply for are in January 2021. President Carey stated that he would like to see this project as a multiuse area for all ranges of people. Commissioner Saunders discussed displaying the history of Bridgeville. Commissioner discussed Dodge City with the Commissioners. Commissioner Smith stated he liked the idea of a fountain.

New Business-Grant-inaid/Donations President Carey stated that money has already donated to UUMC's Driving Home Golf Tournament. Town Manager DeBussy stated that the Town has received a letter from UUMC stating that they have cancelled the Golf Tournament and they need to know if the Town wants them to send 100% of the donation to the Home of Hope or refund it back to the Town.

New Business-Misc. President Carey stated that Commissioner Sharon McDowell has resigned due to health reasons on August 26. President Carey stated that the Town is advertising for the vacant seat with a deadline of September 9. President Carey stated that the Commissioners can appoint a resident that lives in District 5 that submits a letter of interest.

New Business-

Page **2** of **2** Commission Workshop Minutes August 31, 2020

Misc. Cont'd

President Carey stated that the Town has purchased a used bucket truck and It looks nice.

President Carey asked if the Town has gotten bids for the repair on the second floor of Town hall due to a leak. Town Manager DeBussy stated that they have called a few companies but have not heard back.

Town Manager DeBussy will be posting a vacancy in the Water Department.

Town Manager DeBussy stated that the Police Department has chosen a candidate and they will be going through the academy.

Good of the Order

President Carey stated that the Town's Golf Tournament will be October 9.

Commissioner Saunders stated that the Town Manager has added her to her schedule to do a tour of District 1.

Town Clerk Ashley Walls stated that the Town Wide Yard Sale is September 26 and the Town Wide Clean-up day is October 2.

Adjournment

The Workshop was adjourned at 5:23 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Marlene Saunders, Commission Secretary

Ashley Walls, Transcriptionist